
From: Kester, Tony <kester@aging.sc.gov>
To: debrarossdebraross@bellsouth.net

Date: 6/19/2014 6:58:21 PM
Subject: Re:

Debbie

Thank you for your kind words. Unfortunately I do not have a Facebook account. Good luck with the 
contest.

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

On Jun 19, 2014, at 7:02 AM, "debraross" <debraross@bellsouth.net> wrote:

SC Respite Summit
Good morning Tony. I'm up early to start fixing my mom's breakfast, etc. . It was great seeing 
you yesterday and really enjoyed getting the opportunity to be chosen as one of the family 
caregiver speakers. I enjoyed the entire day. You did a great job with your talk and telling us 
about improving services to our seniors and options for services to allow them to remain at 
home. My husband and I are caring for my dear mother at our home.
If you or someone you know does facebook Please like a picture of me and mom. Go to
shemagazinefacebook - Florence SC and scroll down to like us holding a poster in front of a red 
car. They are having a contest and to win we have to get LIKES.
Enjoy your weekend!
Debbie Ross - 843-206-4390
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